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Fitch: U.S. State Spending Pressure Will Rise on Higher
Healthcare.
Fitch Ratings-New York-13 June 2018: Rising healthcare costs and retirement rates will increase
budgetary pressure on US state and local governments, Fitch Ratings says. Our scenario analysis
would see the share of state and local budgets that are allocated to healthcare and pensions rise by
800bps by 2025. Lower-rated states and local governments have lower financial flexibilities, making
their budgets more sensitive to these pressures.

Fitch developed a simplified, 10-year scenario analysis of aggregate state and local budget
allocations. This scenario analysis assumes healthcare and pension expenses grow rapidly and no
offsetting policy is implemented. By 2025 the increased share of state and local budgets spent on
healthcare and pensions would be met with a decline in pro-rate spending on education,
transportation, public safety, housing and environmental programs.

These trends could affect the credits of lower-rated states and local issuers over the long term, as
they begin the 10-year scenario time frame with lower fiscal flexibility and above average spending
pressures. A few state and local issuers also have high tax rates. These factors mean state and local
governments may cut education and transportation spending, as healthcare and pension expenses
rise. Higher tax rates may also make raising revenue more politically challenging.

Over the long run these trends could amplify state and local exposure to demographic and market
shifts. Marginal declines in population, personal income and investment returns could have a more
substantial effect amid lower budgetary flexibility. Local governments are most vulnerable to
declines in property values.
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The above article originally appeared as a post on the Fitch Wire credit market commentary page.
The original article can be accessed at www.fitchratings.com. All opinions expressed are those of
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